
December 6, 2021 

Subject: Peraton Response to COVID-19 Vaccination Executive Order - Update  

Dear Valued Subcontractor, 

On November 10, 2021, the Safer Federal Workforce Task Force issued updated guidance regarding 
federal contractor compliance with Executive Order 14042, Ensuring Adequate COVID Safety Protocols 
for Federal Contractors (the “EO”), extending the deadline for employees of Federal contractors to be 
vaccinated to January 18, 2022 to align with the newly announced OSHA and CMS deadlines.   

In accordance with the Safer Federal Workforce Task Force’s updated guidance, Federal Contractors 
cannot offer contractors, subcontractors and lower-tier subcontractor employees who support covered 
contracts or work in covered contractor workspaces the testing option that is available under OSHA’s 
rule.  Accordingly, as Peraton’s prime contracts are amended to include the required clause, Peraton will 
flow down that clause to its subcontractors. 

Based on the pending litigation challenging the EO, Peraton will continue to monitor the status of the 
EO and promptly notify you of any additional requirements and/or changes to upcoming deadlines.   

If you have any concerns, please notify your Peraton Subcontracts Administrator. You may also visit 
https://www.peraton.com/covid-19 for additional information. On behalf of Peraton, thank you again 
for your ongoing efforts to ensure the health and safety of our employees, subcontractors and 
customers, especially those who have continued to support our customers’ missions onsite throughout 
the pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Subcontracts Senior Director 
Peraton 

Amy Benton 

https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-room/presidential-actions/2021/09/09/executive-order-on-ensuring-adequate-covid-safety-protocols-for-federal-contractors/
https://www.peraton.com/covid-19

